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HALL OF FAME HAPPENINGS  
What a busy year it has been. Once again our staff and volunteers have worked hard on a 

number of projects to honour our proud sports history. On the programming front we 

introduced a new tradition of having a flag-raising ceremony to celebrate the 

accomplishments of our athletes and builders on the national and international stage.  For 

the month of August we flew the Chicago Blackhawks flag to honour the five individuals 

with ties to our region that helped that team win the Stanley Cup.  In October we flew the 

Canada Games flag to celebrate two local wrestlers, Ron Bingham and Marco Palermo  

who won gold medals at the Summer Games in Sherbrooke.  The Finnish flag is flying in 

front of the Hall of Fame for the month of December to celebrate the launch of A Century of 

Sport in the Finnish Community of Thunder Bay, the first book to be published by the Hall 

which was done in partnership with the Thunder Bay Finnish Canadian Historical Society.  

Work is continuing on the computerization of our collections record management system 

which has been made possible with the support of grants from the Ontario Trillium 

Foundation and the Government of Ontario.   
 

Our great volunteers held two successful fundraising events this past year including  our 

2nd Annual Two-Bit Auction and our 26th Annual Golf Tournament.  They plan to be at it 

again in 2014 so get your quarters and golf clubs ready.  A big vote of thanks to the many 

individuals and businesses that support all of our special events, fundraising initiatives and 

sports heritage projects throughout the year.  

òNEW YEAR OPEN HOUSEó 

SATURDAY, JANUARY 25th, 2014  from 1 - 3 pm 

DROP BY THE HALL OF FAME TO SEE WHATôS NEW FOR THE NEW YEAR 

1. Book Committee members Kate Dwyer, Marc Metsaranta, David Nicholson, Laura Nigro, Cairine Budner, 

Diane Imrie and Kathy Crewdson at the launch of A Century of Sport in the Finnish Community of Thunder Bay.  

2. Hall of Fame inductee Harry Hollinsworth, who celebrated his 100th birthday in June, dropped by for a visit 

and to check out the displays.  

3. Gold medallists Ron Bingham and Marco Palermo help Hall of Fame President Phil Jarvis and Thunder Bay 

Mayor Keith Hobbs raise the Canada Games flag in front of the Sports Hall of Fame. 
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In Memoriam 
 

Art Chepil (ó00) 

Dr.Geo Gwozdecky (ó88/ô89) 

Pentti Lund (ó84) 

Hank Parks (ó95) 

Dr. Oren Safir (ó83/ô00) 
 

Don Blom (ó85) 

Wm. óSamboô Fedoruk (ó84) 

Burt Laprade (ó83) 

Albin óBunnyô LeBlanc (ó86) 

Dr. Neil McLeod (ó84) 

Joe Ripku (ó82) 

Gloria Taylor (ó94) 

Jack Yeo (ó87) 

 

Our sincere condolences to 

their family and friends. 

Their legend will live on in 

the Sports Hall of Fameé 
 
 

Memorial Donations 

 & Planned Giving 
 

A wonderful way to help 

honour family and friends by 

helping to preserve the 

memory of sport for future 

generations to come. 
 
 

G I F T  I D E A S 
 

Give the gift of 
sport heritage through.. 

 

Hall of Fame Hats - $20  
Publications - a variety of 

titles to chose from. 
 
 

2014 Membership 

Drive  

óSupport Our Teamô 
 

Individual: $25 
Family: $40 

Names In The News  
 

The Hall of Fame extends a big vote of thanks to retiring Board members Dick Hill 

and Dave Parsons and thanks them for their many years of service.  Welcome to new 

board members Dr. Jane Crossman, Harry Curtis and Steve Poling. 
 
 

The Hall of Fame was fortunate to have two students join our team this summer 

including Greg Matson and returning student Derek Daniher, who conducted and 

transcribed oral history interviews. Thanks to Greg and Derek for a great job and to 

the Government of Ontario through the Summer Experience Program (SEP), and the 

Government of Canada through the Canada Summer Jobs (CSJ) grant program, for 

making these positions possible.  

 

Congratulations to Hall of Fame Executive Director Diane Imrie and Curator Kate 

Dwyer on their continued involvement on the Board of Directors of the Canadian 

Association for Sport Heritage (CASH). 

   Check out the website; www.canadiansportheritage.com 

 
óVolunteers are special peopleô  In June, five of our wonderful volunteers received 

Ontario Volunteer Service Awards which were presented at a special ceremony at the 

Valhalla Inn. Congratulations and thank you to Dallas Allaire (5 years), Frank 

Gartrell (5 years), Ernie Malone (5 years), Rick Wiedenhoeft (5 years), Peter 

Gallagher (10 years) and Gord Towill (20 years).   

 
Be sure to check out Hall of Fame Executive Director, Diane Imrieôs, successful 

column Where Legends Live On, in The Chronicle-Journal every second Thursday.  

The articles can also be found on our Facebook Group page by searching for NWO  

Sports Hall of Fame and Museum. Be sure to óLikeô us and join our Facebook group. 
 

Thanks for the Support!  
 

Community Museum Operating Grant: A big vote of thanks to the Ministry of 

Tourism, Culture & Sport for their approval of our 2013 CMOG allocation.  
 

Municipal Operating Grant: The Sports Hall of Fame is extremely fortunate to 

receive the support of the City of Thunder Bayôs Cultural Funding Grant program. 

This funding is critical to the continued operation of the Sports Hall of Fame. Be sure 

to let your Councillors know how much you value their support of sports heritage. 
 

óItôs For Youô Thank you to tbaytel for their continued donation of cellular service! 
 

It All Adds Up Thank you to Lincoln Galbraith and the partners of Grant Thornton 

LLP for once again donating a portion of their yearly accounting services to the Hall 

of Fame to carry out our audit.    

 

Major Funding Partners:  

Northwestern Ontario Sports Hall of Fame 
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HALL OF FAME NOMINATION DEADLINE  January 31, 2014  
Nominate an Athlete, Builder or Team  

Forms may be picked up or downloaded from our website. Call (807) 622 -2852 



Sports Hall of Fame 

Educational  

Programs  
 

The Sports Hall of Fame 
provides programming 
for a variety of groups. 

 

We welcome 
school classes, 
service groups, 

day camps, 
PA days, 

sports teams 
and  

organizations 
to our facility. 

 

CALL or EMAIL 
to discuss 

opportunities 
(807) 622-2852 

nwosport@tbaytel.net 
 

Northwestern Ontario Sports Hall of Fame 

  3 ECHOES OF GLORYðFALL/WINTER 2013/2014  

Visit the 
Sports Hall of Fame 

 
 

Tuesday to Saturday 
Noon to 5 pm 

Sports Heritage Programming  
Do you have a school group, sports team or community organization that would like 

to learn more about our regionôs rich and proud sports heritage?  Consider booking a 

tour of the Sports Hall of Fame or requesting a guest speaker for special events and 

meetings.  Educators can check out the Hallôs website to learn some fun classroom 

activities for various grade levels. Book your school program, group tour or 

speaking engagement today by calling 622-2852. 

CHECK US OUT ON THE WEB 
 

           Website: 
 

www.nwosportshalloffame.com 
 

 

Facebook  
Group: 

 

NWO Sports Hall of Fame 
and Museum  

 

Channel: 
nwosport 

32nd Annual Induction Ceremonies  
It was another great night as we welcomed the Class of 2013 into the Hall of Fame 

at the 32nd Annual Induction Ceremonies, held on Saturday, September 28th at the 

Valhalla Inn in Thunder Bay. Congratulations to our newest Inductees and thank 

you to the Hall of Fame staff and volunteers for working so hard to make this a first 

class event. Special thanks go out to Diane Imrie, John Zupan, Rich Ridell, Sterling 

Finlayson and Bryan Wyatt for their work on our great induction videos and to 

Dallas Allaire  who 

once again served as 

o u r  M a s t e r  o f 

Ceremonies and to 

Jarron Childs of  

Superior Images who 

captured the evening 

through his great 

photographic skills. 

Plan now to attend the 

33rd Annual Induction 

Ceremonies to be held 

September 27, 2014. 

The Class of  2013 on stage following their induction. (l-r): Andrea Cole, Mary Hrkac 

(representing son Tony), Katie Weatherston, Brian Mallon, Brian McLean, Janice Allard-

Cameron, Jim Cameron.                (Photo by Jarron Childs, Superior Images) 

Publications Available at the Sports  Hall of Fame  

 

A Century of Sport in the Finnish Community  

of Thunder Bay 
Co-published by the Northwestern Ontario Sports Hall of Fame  

and the Thunder Bay Finnish Canadian Historical Society   ($25) 
 

 

Gamble in Goal - By David Nicholson   ($20) 
 

On the Allan Cup Trail  The Story of the Fort Frances Canadians  By 

Neil McQuarrie   ($25) 
 

Just Another Hat Trick By Ross Brewitt   ($22) 

Do You Remember When...  

The Fort William Gardens opened on March 6, 1951 

The Fort Frances Canadians defeated Stratford to win the 1952 Allan Cup  

A celebration was held to welcome home the 1982 Hackner Curling Team 



 

Annual TWO -BIT AUCTION  
A big vote of thanks to Lynne Peters, Katie Sutton and volunteers, and to Canadian Tire our 

presenting sponsor who all helped to make the 2013 event a huge success which saw an enthusiastic 

crowd at the Columbus Centre bidding on some great prizes, and having some fun while helping to 

raise close to $5000 for the Sports Hall of Fame.  Thank you to all of the companies and individuals 

that donated prizes and cash which allowed for some great baskets to be bid on.  
 

Get ready for the 3rd Annual Sports Hall of Fame TWO-BIT AUCTION 
Thursday, February 27th, 2014, 7:00 PM at the Columbus Centre (301 May Street S) 

 

26th Annual Golf  Tournament A HIT  
The 26th Annual Golf Tournament saw 125 golfers gather at the Fort William Country 

Club, for a great afternoon of golf and an evening of fun and fundraising.  The event saw 

the announcement of our 2013 Hall of Fame Inductees and the hosting of a successful 

Silent Auction. A big vote of thanks to our presenting sponsor RBC, who not only 

provided financial support, but also some great volunteers to assist with the tournament 

including Paralympic gold medallist Robbi Weldon (pictured left).  
 

Thanks to event Chair Dave Siciliano and his hard working committee members and to our participants, 

generous sponsors and prize donors, who all helped to raise over $14000 which will be used to continue 

to preserve our regional sports heritage. Congratulations to Front 9 champions Tim Pagee, Lynn 

Jorgenson, Danny Gruen, Dave Bazaluk and Back 9 champions Dave Siciliano, Al McLean, Lou Pero 

and Hartmut Rosenfeld.  We are proud to announce that the tournament will be named in memory and 

honour of the Hall of Fameôs first president and visionary, Fred J. Bragnalo.  
 
 

 

Itõs back - 50 chances for $50  

2014 FAME 500 CLUB LOTTERY TICKETS - ON SALE NOW!  

 Î$10,000 in total cash prizes  Î50 Chances to win  ÎTickets $50 each  ÎOnly 500 tickets available 
 

Î40 - $100 Draws      Î8 -  $500 Draws     Î2 - $1000 Draws 
 

First Draw: July 28th, 2014 ~ Final Draw: September 10th, 2014  
Get your tickets today by dropping by or calling the Sports Hall of Fame at 622 -2852 

 

Northwestern Ontario Sports Hall of Fame 
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HELP NEEDED ðBINGO volunteers!  
Matinee Bingos are held monthly at the CLE Auditorium. Call 622-2852 to add your name to our bingo list. 

Fundraising For Sports Heritage !  

Donôt miss out on your chance to win some cash and help support the  

Sports Hall of Fame..only 500 tickets to be sold..get them before they are gone 

Mark Your Calendars & Plan to attend the 

 Northwestern Ontario Sports Hall of Fame óFred J. Bragnaloô Memorial Golf Tournament  
Monday, July 28th, 2014, Fort William Country Club 

Tickets printed  
courtesy of  

Northern Credit Union 


